
 

Excursion Payments Due  

Please note any payment received after the 
due date will not be accepted. 
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Calendar 
 
 

DECEMBER 
 
 
 

 

Thursday 17th December 
Grade 3/4 Excursion Oz Ten Pin Bowling 

 

End of Year BBQ from 6.00pm 
 

Friday 18th December 
End of Term 4  1.30pm Dismissal 

 

2016 
JANUARY 

Friday 29th January 
Students return to school 

 

Stationery Packs delivered to Classrooms 

From the Principal’s Desk… 
 

Welcome to Week 11  Term 4 
 

It has been an incredibly busy term with lots of work being 
done around the School Improvement Plan.  Attached to this 
newsletter is a copy of a document called ‘The Kilmore Way’  
It is the start of the documentation that will underpin the 
improvement strategies that have resulted from our work 
around the School Priority Review.  I thank you for your 
contribution by way of the Stars and Wishes survey and 
attendance at the Community Way.  This document will be 
on the website as well and will be added to as 2016 unfolds.  
Happy reading. 
This week we will farewell Robyn Dwyer from the office.  
Robyn will be returning to work at Pyalong PS as an 
Integration Aide and I wish her all the best on behalf of the 
community.  Thank you Robyn for your contribution to KPS 
and all the best for the future.  Next Year Kylie Pyne will join 
the office staff.  Kylie is from Romsey PS and we look forward 
to working with her in 2016. 
On Monday night we had our Grade Six Graduation 

Ceremony.  It was a wonderful occasion and I would like to 

congratulate all of our graduates.  I would like to thank the 

Grade 5/6 team and our support staff who went above and 

beyond to ensure that the children had a great night. 

I can’t believe that this is the last newsletter for the term and 
indeed, the year.  I would like to thank you all for the warm 
welcome that I have received since starting this term.  It has 
been lovely getting to know everyone and I have been very 
moved by the positive support and encouragement that I 
have been given.   
I would like to thank Jennene and Julie who have had to 

carry the load while I find my feet.  Kim and Robyn in the 

office have helped me transition and been very gracious in 

overlooking initial teething problems as I became familiar 

with a new way of doing things.  Brendan has the patience of 

a saint I have come to realise, helping me with the new 

programs at KPS.  As the term has unfolded I have gotten to 

know each of the KPS staff members better and very quickly 

realised that I am fortunate to have a dedicated, genuine 

and hardworking team of people to help me achieve the 

goals we all want for our school.   

Notices Handed Out This Week 
 

 Class Party Notes 

 



 

Happy Birthday 

Happy Birthday to the following students who are cele-
brating their birthday in the coming weeks. We hope you 
have a lovely day. 
 

  December 
17 Zali  FA, Zali  2T, Patrick  2T 
19 Sean  34F 
20 Dean  56G, Cooper  34P 
22 Cooper   B, Darnika-Jane  FI 
24 Blair  1A 
26 William  FA 
27 Emily  34H 
28 Tyler  56B 
31 Emily  34P, Hayden  34S,  Hannah  56G 
 

  January 
1 Neisha  34P 
4 Raidyn  34S 
6 Haylee  34S 
9 Aaron  56L 
11 Isabelle  FB, Angel  FI, Luke  34T,  Emmett  34S 
  Kannika  56C, Chance  56G 
12  Milla   4P 
13 Reid  34H, Phoebe   34N, Nicholas  56C 
14 Claire  FA, Caralee  56L 
16 Caitlin  34S 
17 Maddison  FA, Brodie  34P 
20 Gwendalyn  2V 
22 Jordan  FA, Tianna  56C 
24 Xavier  FB, Savannah  FB, Destiny  34F 
25 Charlotte  34F 
  Tyla  56C 
26 Joshua  56C 
27 William  56G 
29 Ashlyn  56G 
30 Chanel  34N 
31 Rory  FB, Mason  34N 
 

 

SICK BAY  
LINEN ROSTER  

December 
18 Jo Clark 

Thank You 

Assumption College Bus Service 
Friday 18th December 
There will be no buses. 
 
 
 
 

Please make alternate arrangements 
for your children on this day. 
 

From the Principal’s Desk…continued 
 

I did want to say a special thank you to the children of KPS.  Since arriving at the school I continue to be 
impressed by your friendliness, enthusiasm and genuine caring.  The majority of our students have 
exceptional manners and values and I look forward to working with you all next year as we roll out ‘The 
Kilmore Way’ initiative and develop our school reputation into an enviable and high achieving learning hub. 
To those staff, students and families who are leaving Kilmore Primary School I wish you all the very best for 
the future and sincerely hope that good health, happiness and success follow you along the new path you 
are taking. 
Have a great Christmas everyone.  Keep safe! 

Kim Laffan 

Dear Parents, 
As Part of the Department of Education 
and Early Childhood Development’s 
Health and Safety Management Plan, new 
labelling will be installed at our school. 
The labels remind people to contact 
school reception prior to undertaking any 
works at the school, to ensure they have 
up-to-date information from the school’s 
asbestos register. 
Asbestos-which was used extensively in 
building materials in the past but is now 
banned– is considered safe unless 
damaged or in poor condition. 
The new labels form part of a 
comprehensive program to ensure 
Victorian Government School remain 
safe. 
Children’s safety is our number one 
priority.  That is why we are taking this 
extra step as a precaution. 



 

STUDENT LEADERSHIP TEAM 2016 
 

Congratulations to the following students elected to the KPS Student Leadership Team for 2016. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2015 outgoing School and Deputy Captains congratulating our new Student Leadership Team for 2016. 
2016 School Captains:  Jess Vilinkis and Joshua Hart 

2016 Deputy School Captains: Ella Stewart and Tom Anderson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        2016 Blue House Captains         2016 Green House Captains 
     Molly D’Allesandro           Bryony Williams 
   Cohen Slade            Will Fraser 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   2016 Red House Captains      2016 Gold House Captains 
         Kalarni Poorter        Hayley Mutz 
         Kyle Bazzano         Riley Jones (absent) 



 

Congratulations to the students who are now in the 100 & 200 & 300 
Bee Hive Club  

 
 
 
 

PEER MEDITATION 
Last Thursday a group of enthusiastic Grade 5 students participated in Peer Meditation Training in preparation 
for the 2016 school year.  The aim of Peer Meditation is to educate students on the value of peer to peer 
support.  It allows young people to learn interpersonal skills and negotiation strategies when faced with a 
problem and brainstorm ideas to find possible solutions.  Look out for our Peer Mediators in the yard next 
year.  They will be wearing bright yellow vests. 



  
 
 
 



  



 



 

Kilmore Primary School does not endorse the service or product of any advertisements, paid or unpaid, printed in this newsletter. 

 

PIANO / KEYBOARD LESSONS 
 

Saturday mornings 
Suit Beginners 7 yrs+ 
30 minute lessons $15 

 

0410 586 018 


